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Report of the Nominating Committee for Centennial Campaign

ARRL Board of Directors

July 2010

Ladies and Gentlemen:

The Nominating Committee (“Committee”) for the ARRL Centennial Campaign is to identify and recruit the Chairman and other members of the Centennial Campaign Committee, and to submit those nominations to the ARRL President for approval. The target completion date is January, 2011. 

The Centennial Campaign is an effort to launch the ARRL into the next level of fund raising, with the mission to cultivate and develop donors at substantially high levels. This is essentially “new ground” and the Committee is studying various development programs, specifically at these higher levels, in order to determine the necessary traits for members of the Centennial Committee. 

First steps in organizing the Committee have been taken. Initial concepts and ideas have been discussed. CDO Hobart prepared draft documents including details on campaign committee composition, a six-year timeline of campaign activities, a preliminary budget for the campaign, and a draft vision statement for the campaign.
The consensus of the Committee members is that the campaign should focus on ARRL’s second century, rather than dwelling on the first 100 years.  The proposed name of the campaign will be:  ARRL: the Second Century. 
CDO Hobart prepared a notebook for the Nominating Committee members with articles from the Association of Fund Raising Professionals (AFP) to familiarize members with the capital/endowment campaign process and sequence of campaign activities based on accepted fund raising principles.  This notebook is a wealth of information and will provide a good resource for our work. 
CEO Sumner and CDO Hobart met with Tom Hurley, K1TH, President of DMW Direct, a company that provides fundraising and market strategy services, who shared his knowledge and experience about the capital campaign process and how it might be effective for ARRL and its members.  A key topic of the conversation was how the principles of local capital campaigns (e.g. a hospital, symphony, museum) apply to a national organization and what differences may be required in both organization and application of those principles. 
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Discussion among the Committee members is underway to finalize the vision statement. Once the vision statement is accepted, the Committee will convene to begin the process of considering actual candidates for the position of campaign chairman in accordance with the position description provided in the Report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Foundation and approved by the Board in January 2010. Once the Chairman is selected, the Committee will proceed to recruit members of the campaign committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Rick Roderick – K5UR

Members of the Committee:

First Vice President Rick Roderick – K5UR Chair

Chief Executive Officer Dave Sumner – K1ZZ

Chief Development Officer Mary Hobart – K1MMH

ARRL Foundation President, and Director, Tom Frenaye – K1KI

